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Notice Regarding Access to the National Courts Building on July 31, 2025 

 

Due to significant public interest in an oral argument scheduled to be held at 9:00 a.m. 
(EDT) on July 31, 2025, before the U.S. Court of Appeals for the Federal Circuit, the 
National Courts Building will be closed to the public until 1:00 p.m. (EDT) on July 31, 
2025.  

If you are counsel of record or otherwise appearing in a proceeding on July 31, 2025, 
before the U.S. Court of Federal Claims, please enter the courthouse via the H Street 
gates, located between Vermont Avenue and 15th Street and move to the front of the 
security line to ensure you are processed in time for your proceeding. Court staff will be 
on hand to assist with processing security. 

Paper filings may be submitted via the night box located inside the gates at the garage 
entrance on H Street. Clerk's Office services by telephone will be available beginning at 
8:30 a.m. 

For more information on logistics for the scheduled oral argument before the Federal 
Circuit, please see the Federal Circuit’s Public Notice. 

 

https://www.cafc.uscourts.gov/notice-for-oral-argument-proceedings-in-v-o-s-selections-inc-v-trump/

